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1st March 2013
Dear Parents,

INSET

I am now in a position to confirm two of the three additional days we have applied for to support the build programme and amalgamation of Maltby Hall Infant and Lilly Hall Junior School.  They will be Monday 3rd June 2013 and Monday 2nd September 2013.  There is still a third day to be confirmed in the summer term which is to be based around the refurbishment of the new school.  I will inform parents as soon as possible so that arrangements can be made.

New Build

The new building is progressing well although the snow and cold weather during January has impacted on the programme and the date for final completion is now 17th May 2013.  After a site walk today it was exciting to see all the interior walls of the classrooms being plastered and some of the windows being installed.  The exterior rendering is due to start next week and the children will begin to see the building clearly when the scaffolding comes down.  We are still discussing the refurbishment work for the existing building and I will inform parents when I know all the details.
Kingswood Residential
Thank you to all the parents who have kept up to date with the payments for Kingswood.  Just a reminder to Y5 parents that the final payment of £38 is due by Thursday 28th March.  The will be a parents meeting for all children in Year 5 at 6.30pm on Monday 29th April where we will discuss the activities your children will be participating in and share any information school needs to know about your child before they go on the residential.
School Visits

Many thanks to all parents for supporting our out of school visits during these difficult times.  Special appreciation to Year 6 parents for prompt payment of Bamburgh money and we trust that you will soon appreciate that we have tried to give you value for money. The excitement in school is growing by the minute as pupils and staff prepare for departure!  We will make contact with parents via the text service so as to keep you up to date with adventures in Bamburgh.
After School Activities

Here is an update on After School Clubs available to your children this half term.

	Film Club (Mrs Bunce)
	Year 3-6
	Monday 3.30-5.00

	Matball (Mrs Chapman/Mrs Dougherty)
	Year 5-6
	Monday 3.30-4.30

	Choir (Mrs Kingham)
	Year 3-6
	Tuesday 1.00-1.25

	5 a-side Football (Mr Herbert)
	Year 3-4 
	Tuesday 12.45-1.30

	Beginner Recorders (Mrs Hickman)
	Depending on ability
	Tuesday 3.10-3.30

	Sword Dancing (Mrs Edgar)
	Y3-6 (Maximum 20)
	Tuesday 3.30-4.30

	Lego Club (Mr Irvine)
	Y3-6 (Maximum 20)
	Tuesday 3.30-4.30

	Band
	Invited Musicians
	Wednesday 10.20-10.45

	Craft Club (Mrs Stockdale)
	Y4 this half term
	Wednesday 12.45-1.30

	Senior Recorders (Mrs Hickman)
	Depending on ability
	Thursday 3.10-3.30

	6 a-side Football (Mr Herbert)
	Year 5-6
	Friday 12.45-1.30

	Brave New Words (Mrs Steele)
	Year 5-6
	Friday 12.45-1.30

	Gold Award Football Skills
	Year 3-6
	Friday 3.30-4.45


Parental Questionnaires
As a school we value your opinion highly.  Could I please ask that all questionnaires for Years 3 to 5 are returned to school by Monday 11th March 2013.
Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

Mrs J Cliff
Key Dates for your calendar

School Closure Days for INSET 
-
Monday 3rd June 2013

Monday 22nd July 2013






Tuesday 23rd July 2013





Monday 2nd September 2013
Next School Year


-
Tuesday 3rd September 2013






Friday 27th September 2013

Please note the school has an additional INSET day to support the build and amalgamation.  We shall inform parents as soon as the date has been confirmed.

Friday, 15th March


-
Lilly’s Got Talent

Monday, 18th March to

Friday, 22nd March

-
Y6 Bamburgh Residential

Tuesday, 26th March

-
Y4 Visit from Thorntons

Thursday, 28th March

-
Easter Service

Break Up for Easter

Monday 15th April


-
Children return for the new term.

Monday 29th April


-
Y5 Kingswood Parents Meeting – 6.30pm
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